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“Striving to empower a new generation that is knowledgeable in the formal practice of philanthropy.”

History & Information
In 2003, the first Student Support Foundation club was opened at Olympia High School in Orlando, Florida. Student Support Foundation operates as a youth philanthropy club in high schools and universities. 
Student Support Foundation (SSF) Clubs
Since opening the first club, Student Support Foundation has since expanded into other schools nationally.  The schools are located in Florida, New Hampshire, Colorado, California, and Wisconsin. Hundreds of students represent SSF as either a member, club sponsor or alumni.
Club Responsibilities
First, the club must decide what the need is in their own school community.  They are responsible for creating and following their own bylaws.  Once a club sponsor for SSF is identified, and the bylaws are approved the club must decide THREE main areas of funding.  
Annual funding is distributed to each club in the amount of $4,000. For new clubs just getting started the funding for the first year is up  $2,000.  Once funding is received, it is the club members’ and sponsors’ responsibility to distribute the funds accordingly. Each club is required to receive grant requests from various needs including clubs, individuals, teachers, and school staff.   After carefully reviewing each request, the club must decide whether the grant meets their funding focus and decide if the grant should be funded, partially funded, or declined.  Each club is 100% responsible for their own grants, correspondence, and meetings.  Each club is expected to keep a detailed budget and not give away more than what is in the SSF checking account.






Each club is required to fundraise at least $250. This can be done to raise more money for the club to distribute throughout the year or to raise money for an outside organization or foundation.  It is the choice of the club.  The students must decide.
Beginning in the 2009 – 2010 school year clubs were given a new requirement, to participate in a “Green Project” for their school. This project requires the club to get creative with their grant making and provides an opportunity for the club to make an environmental difference.
Annual Report – An annual report is due each year by April 30, regardless if all the money has been distributed.  This report should be completed by the students only, and should include:
· Accounting – budget/spreadsheet
· Club Information
· Member and officer list
· Minutes
· Club Publicity and or Photos
· Fundraising report
· Grants – approved only
· Green Project report
· Club stories (you may include more than one)
· One story that was special to your club
· One story that was difficult
Binder form is preferred, but we are happy to accept any annual report that you send.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
image1.jpeg
STUDENT SUPPORT FOUNDATION





